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conference Pays
Tribute to Waldheim

On October 28-30, the Florida State
University hosted a conference in
wribute to Dr. Kurt Waldheim, former

! gecretary-General of the United Na-

ions and Distinguished Lecturer of
International Law and Relations at
Florida State. The conference, THE
UNITED NATIONS AND THE
AMERICAS: TOWARD THE YEAR
9000, had been in planning for more

i than a year, but took on a unique

timeliness as it convened on the heels
of the United States’ invasion of
Grenada.

Attendance at the conference was
excellent. The 187 persons present in-
cduded many from the University
community. Attendance of ten law
students was sponsored by the College
of Law. In addition, the Florida
Chapter of the U.N. Association held
their annual meeting in conjunction
with the conference.

Distinguished speakers included
Bradford Morse, Administrator of
the U.N. Development Programme;
Robert J. Ryan, Jr., Deputy to the
ssistant Secretary of State for Inter-
American Affairs; Marco D. Pollner,

1 Director of the Washington Office of

e UN. Economic Commission for
Latin America; Donald O. Mills, for-
Mer Ambassador from Jamaica to the

hited Nations; Senator Joseph R.

iden, Jr., Member, Senate Foreign

elations Committee; Ambler H.

0ss, Jr., former U.S. Ambassador to
anama; German Leiva, President of

lami Free Zone Corporation; Val

McComie, Assistant Secretary
Gelleral, Organization of American
States, The closing address was made
Y Elliot* Richardson, Chairman of

(Continued on Page 11)

The dining room of the Florida State Conference Center provided a warm atmosphere for the

Alumni Reunion Brunch.

Alumni Reunion Draws Record Growd

In a room filled with sunshine and
warmed by a glowing fire, alumni
and their guests listened attentively as
Judge Kim Hammond spoke at the
Alumni Reunion Brunch of his trials
encountered on the football field as
well as in the courtroom. A 1972
graduate of the College of Law,
Judge Hammond has had a varied
career in both sports and law, having
quarterbacked at Florida State Uni-
versity and in the American Football
League while studying and practicing
law. He is now serving as Circuit
Judge of the Seventh Judicial Circuit.

The Alumni Brunch was held at
the Florida State Conference Center
on Saturday, November 12, following
the Annual Meeting of the Alumni
Association. More than 180 persons
gathered on the deck in the cool
autumn morning for Bloody Marys
and then enjoyed Eggs Benedict in
the cozy dining room.

Alumni were welcomed by John W.
Frost, II, President of the Alumni
Association for 1982-83. David W.
Wilcox, President for 1983-84, out-
lined plans for the coming year, in-
cluding establishment of several local
alumni chapters, formation of a Com-
mittee on Alumni Financial Affairs,
and implementation of an alumni
breakfast at the annual Florida Bar
Convention next June.

Awards were presented by Dean
Slagle to several past presidents of
the Alumni Association (see story on
page 3). Kenneth L. Connor, on be-
half of the Alumni Association, pre-
sented five students with $1,000
scholarships. Terry Russell, Chair-
person of the Alumni Association
Awards Committee, announced the
selection of James Harold Thompson
as recipient of the Distinguished

(Continued on Page 5)




From the Board

The tradition is growing. The 1983
Alumni Reunion Weekend set attend-
ance records for the second year in a
row. The faculty lounge was packed
during the annual reception and the
brunch was a sellout.

Circuit Judge and Alumnus Kim C.
Hammond encouraged those attend-
ing the brunch to take pride in the
law school and to participate in its
development and growth. Judge
Hammond was also a panelist in the
Friday afternoon seminar that kicked
off the Reunion Weekend.

The success of this year’s Reunion
Weekend is tangible evidence of the
development and growth of a tradi-
tion at FSU. This year’s theme, “A
GROWING TRADITION,” comes
from our desire to continue working
to foster the growth of the law school
and the traditions that are now being
established. During the year, we will
pursue “A GROWING TRADITION”
by working to see the continued
growth of alumni activities and alumni
involvement in all areas.

The passage of the FSU College of
Law Alumni Association five-year
plan at the annual meeting was the
culmination of many months of hard
work by President-elect, Ken Connor.
Not only does the five-year plan pro-
vide the Association with guidance
and direction, but the plan also pro-
vides many opportunities for alumni
participation.

There has never been a greater op-
portunity for alumni participation, nor
has there ever been a greater need.
You can become part of “A GROW-
ING TRADITION” by reviewing the
five-year plan and selecting an event
or area in which you would like to
participate. A great deal of help is

College of Law Alumni Newsletter

Editor — E_lom B. Harwood

Faculty Advisor —
Steven M. Goldstein

Published three times a year,
January, May and August.

Alumni are encouraged to submit
items of interest to the Newsletter.
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David W. Wilcox

going to be needed in building local
chapters, planning for visits from the
Dean and faculty members, working
with the mentor program and by par-
ticipating in law school sponsored
seminars and activities.

“A GROWING TRADITION” that
needs much more attention is alumni
giving. The goal established in the
five-year plan is for the Alumni
Association to raise $50,000.00 over
the next five years, to be placed into
the Alumni Scholarship Fund. Thus,
a perpetual fund will be established
to continue the award of at least
$5,000.00 in scholarships each year.
These goals may seem aggressive but
they are very reachable with the co-
operation and support of all alumni.

The Alumni Association needs your
help and participation in order to
reach its goals. Only by your active,
enthusiastic support can the tradi-
tions continue to grow. Please write
or call with your ideas or suggestions
of how we can continue “A GROW-
ING TRADITION” at FSU.

David W. Wilcox, President

You Are Invited. ..

All law alumni are cordially invited
to attend the Florida State University
College of Law Alumni Reception to
be held at the Orlando Mariott Inn
from 6:00 P.M. to 7:00 P.M. on Fri-
day, January 27, 1984. The reception
is being held in conjunction with The
Florida Bar Mid-Year Meeting in
Orlando.

The Alumni Reception will be an
opportunity to visit with persons from
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I want to thank all who attendg
the Alumni Brunch. It was exciting to
see a room full of people reminisciy,
about their days at the College of
Law. John Frost was successful j

his efforts to build a tradition! If yq,

were not able to attend in ’83, plan ,
attend in "84. Alumni Reunion Weg_

end will be the weekend of the |

Florida - Florida State football gamg
The Alumni meeting before the

Brunch marked the end of Johy

Frost's term as President of the
Alumni Association. John was a terrj.

fic President. He was a joy to work

with, and he spent many valuablg
hours in your service. Indeed, as 4
member of the Dean Search Com.

mittee and in his efforts to raise the -

funds for furniture for the student
lounge, he continues to serve you ang
your College. Thanks to John for a]
that he has done and is doing.

Elsewhere in this Newsletter is 3
letter from your new President, David
Wilcox. I look forward to working
with David. He will move the Alumni

to an even more substantial involve- |

ment with the College.

The building program is nearing

completion. Furniture for the court-

room and student lounge will not
arrive for another couple of months.
Nevertheless, visitors can see the

enormity of the changes and improve- |

ments resulting from the construction
and renovation. Why don’t you come

see for yourself? When doing so, come -

by the College Office to say hello.

Although there is another issue of
the Newsletter to be published before
I leave the Dean’s office, I want you
to know, now, what a joy it has been

to be Dean of your College and what |

a privilege it is to have the oppor-
tunity to remain at Florida State as 2

member of the Faculty. The progress

that we have made during my time 2$
Dean is due to the encouragement
and assistance of College of LaV
alumni.

L. Orin Slagle, Deot

the College of Law and other alum®
and to discuss this year’s theme, ]

Growing Tradition.” For further i
formation, contact Associate Dea’

Steven Goldstein at 904/644-3400 Of.

Elora Harwood at 904/644-4495.

Beer and Oyster Party
Entertains Alums

Florida State University’s Home-
coming Weekend was highlighted for
law alumni by the Annual Beer and
Oyster Party held on Saturday after-
noon, October 15. Oyster shucking
was provided by Rick’s Oyster Bar;
oyster eating was carried out by ap-
proximately 100 alums and their
guests. The conversation flowed free-
ly as did the beer. For many alums,
the occasion provided their first look
at the new Library addition and the
almost-finished renovation of B. K.
Roberts Hall. After enjoying the fun
and food, many alums went on to
Campbell Stadium to watch the
Seminoles defeat the University of
Cincinnati in the Homecoming foot-
ball game.

Jim Meyer (‘70) and his wife, Elsa, were
Present to enjoy the Homecoming festivities.

A note of thanks to alumni and
friends of the College of Law
who have been instrumental in
bringing their law firms, corpora-
tions, or agencies to the College
to interview. These expressions of
loyalty and concern are en-
couraged and appreciated.

(/£

fom the Dean HOMECOMING 1983

Homecoming crowd
gathers in the new
courtyard for beer,
oysters and conver-
sation.

Chris Lombardo (‘83) and friend, Associate Dean Mildred Ravenell and Professor Adam Hirsch

visit at Homecoming Party.

Les Kaney (‘73) was one of the Alumni Association Past Presidents who was presented with a

plaque by Dean Slagle.

Past Presidents of

Several past presidents of the
College of Law Alumni Association
were honored during the Reunion
Weekend held on November 11-12.
Plaques displaying a gavel and in-
scribed with the person’s name and
date of office were awarded to those
presidents serving since 1974. Pre-
senting the plaques was Dean L.
Orin Slagle who expressed apprecia-
tion for the service rendered to the

3

Alumni Association Honored

College of Law and to the Alumni
Association. Those receiving plaques
were C. Norman Stallings (1974-75);

Carol J. Hart (1975-76); Charles S.
Williams, Jr. (1976-79); J. Lester

Kaney (1980-81); Mel R. Martinez
(1981-82); and John W. Frost, II

(1982-83). Presidents serving prior to
1974 will be honored at the 1984
Alumni Reunion Weekend.




Judge Kim Hammond ('72)
was the featured speaker at
the Reunion Brunch.

Alums Carl Motes (‘74) and
Don Gifford (‘70) were pres-
ent at the Alumni Reception
in November.

Judge Susan Roberts ('69)
chats with Professor Charles
Ehrhardt during a break in
the Seminar on Friday.

The first  Distinguished
Alumni Recognition Award
was presented to James
Harold Thompson (‘69).
Accepting the plaque from
Terry Russell (69) on be-
half of her husband is Mrs.
Carol Thompson.

Present at the Reunion were....

It was a pleasure to see the follow-
ing alums present at the Alumni Re-
union Weekend on November 11-12,
1983. If you did not make it this year,
plan now to attend next year’s Re-

union. If you attended and your name
is not listed, please let us know.

College of Law faculty members
who participated in the weekend
activities included Donna Christie,

Chuck Ehrhardt, Steve Goldstein,
Adam Hirsch, John Larson, Joshua
Morse, Jarret Oeltjen, Mildred Rave-

nell, Pat Russo, Ed Schroeder, Orin |

Slagle, Nat Stern, William VanDe;-
creek, Jack Van Doren, Don Weidner,
and John Yetter.

Allen, Michael G.
Anton, Gary L.
Apgar, Robert C.
Beal, Arthur C., Jr.
Beesting, Dennis A.
Bellamy, Carol
Bender, Calvin
Berndt, Steve
Bernsley, Sara

Bos, Carey N.
Bradley, Cecilia
Britton, Stacy
Brooks, Ronald W.
Brownless, Suzanne
Bush, Lawrence P.
Caparello, Dominic
Carlton, Charles L.
Carlton, Geraldyne H.
Carson, Rosa
Causseaux, Joy L.
Ciklin, Cory ]J.
Cleveland, C. Anthony
Cole, Robert A.
Connor, Kenneth
Cooper, John C.
Crockett, Sonia
Curry, Charles B.
Cushman, Tom
Danciu, Charlotte H.
Davis, Cecil L., Jr.
Davis, Charles E.

Dodson, Charles
Early, Chuck
Feiber, James G., Jr.
Fletcher, David
Friedman, Nick
Frost, John W., II
Fulmer, Art
Galbraith, M. A, Jr.
Gifford, Donald A.
Glatthorn, David J.
Gross, Raymond O.
Grubbs, Diane
Guthrie, Robert, Jr.
Hammond, Kim
Hart, Carol

Hill, Thomas Larry
Hintz, James G.
Hoffman, Margaret Ausley
Hogan, Wayne
Holmes, Donald E.
Hook, Michael
Horton-Brown, L. Kathleen
Hughes, A. John, Jr.
Isom, A. Woodson, Jr.
Isom-Rickert, Claudia
Jorgenson, Jim
Kaney, Les

Karl, Ann Marie M.
Kinderman, Keith
Klurfeld, Roger
Kolchakian, Maury

LaSalle, Thomas L.
LeBoeuf, Dean R.
Leinback, Bruce A.
Levins, Charles
Lewis, John W.

Lilly, R. Kent

Linn, James W.
Lufriu, Silvio
Manuel, F. J., Jr.
Marks, John R., III
Mars, Richard D.
Martinez, Mel R.
Mawhinney, Joseph P.
McCall, Mary Charlotte
McLaughlin, Douglas
Meredith, Olen W.
Meyer, James R.
Miller, David
Minnick, Bruce
Moore, Chuck
Morford, D. H.
Motes, Carl D.
O’Steen, J. C.

Panse, Robert Gregory
Pequignot, Margot
Perkins, Robert W.
Perlmutter, Lisa
Pippinger, Richard
Purdy, Mark
Roberts, Susan
Rogers, James W.

Roland, Bill

Roth, Cari

Russell, Terrence
Sellars, Robert L.
Slater, Charles E.
Smith, William M.
Stone, Robert E.
Sollner, Richard
Southwood, John
Spears, Douglas C.
Steffens, Betty
Sweet, Mary L.
Taylor, Rayford
Thompson, Emerson
Townes, Virginia
Townsend, William L., Jr.
Tremor, Diane D.
Trescott, Robert L.
Tunnicliff, Charles F.
Tunnicliff, Cynthia S.
Vocelle, Louis (Buck), Jr
Waas, George L.
Wallace, Jaime L.
Webb, James R.
Whitaker, Albert W.
Wilcox, David W.
Williams, C. Gary
Williams, John
Willis, Mark L.
Wood, John G, Jr.

[ ]
Belllllon (Continued from Page 1)

Alumni Recognition Award. His wife
qccepted a plaque in recognition of
i.“'s- outstanding contributions.

On Friday, the Alumni Association
and the College of Law sponsored a
Continuing Legal Education Seminar
_Persuasion: Key to Advocacy. The
four hour seminar was held at B. K.

. Roberts Hall and was attended by 78

attorneys. Topics featured in the
seminar were PSYCHOLOGY OF
pEBSUASION, Kenneth L. Connor.
partner in the firm of Gibson & Con-
por of Lake Wales, and Robert H.
Kennedy, Professor of Law at Florida
gtate University College of Law;
yOIR DIRE: ELIMINATE AND
EDUCATE, Clinton A. Curtis, Circuit
udge of the Tenth Judicial Circuit;

| OPENING STATEMENT: LAYING

THE GROUNDWORK, Mel R. Mar-
tinez, partner in the Orlando firm of

~ Wooten, Honeywell, Kest & Martinez;

FINAL ARGUMENT, John W. Frost,
I, partner in the Bartow firm of
Frost, Purcell and Lilly; and PER-
SUASION: A VIEW FROM THE
BENCH, James R. Jorgenson, Judge,
Third District Court of Appeal. Assist-
ing Judge Jorgenson in his presenta-
tion were Judges Susan W. Roberts,
H. Mark Purdy, John D. Southwood,
Emerson R. Thompson, and Kim C.
Hammond, all of whom are graduates
of the Florida State University Col-

< lege of Law.

Following the seminar, all alumni
were invited to attend a cocktail
reception held in the new Faculty
Lounge. Approximately 175 persons
enjoyed visiting and renewing ac-
(uaintance with faculty and former
classmates.

Charter Class graduates Jim Jorgenson, Susan Wadsworth Roberts
and Bob Perkins talk over old times at the Reunion Brunch.

Enjoying the Reunion Brunch are Jaime Wallace (‘83), Doug Spears (‘83), and Judy Ross.

After the Brunch on Saturday,
alumni were invited to tour the new
Law Library and the renovated areas
of B. K. Roberts Hall. Moot Court
alumni were also guests at a recep-
tion in the Faculty Lounge featuring
stone crab claws provided by Pro-
fessor William VanDercreek. Approxi-
mately 50 alumni, students, guests
and faculty members were present.
Professor Nat Stern was presented
with the trophy awarded to Suellen

Fagin and Jeff Fleming at the Benton
Competition in October (see story on
page 7).

Many alumni, several of whom took
advantage of block seating offered
by the College of Law, remained to
attend the FSU - University of Miami
football game on Saturday night. The
last minute loss to Miami was un-
fortunate but did not prevent alumni
from enjoying an interesting and
pleasurable Reunion Weekend.

Outgoing Alumni Association President John W. Frost, Il (‘69) accepts plaque from incoming

President David W. Wilcox ('79).

W '* /.'

- M-
#

Among those present at the Reunion Brunch were Public Service

Thompson (‘73).

Commissioner John Marks ('72) and Circuit Judge Emerson




Fall Interviews Successful

The Fall 1983 Interview Season
was an extremely busy time for the
Placement Office and for second- and
third-year law students. More than
75 law firms and legal employers
scheduled on-campus visits, and ap-
proximately 200 students registered
with the Placement Office. The avail-
ability of several conference rooms in
the new Law Library provided great-
er flexibility in scheduling interviews
and allowed firms to visit at con-
venient times.

Among the firms who recruited on-
campus were six Atlanta firms, four
of whom were visiting for the first
time. Florida firms came from Pensa-
cola, Jacksonville, Miami, Fort Myers
and all points between. Another first
was a visit from a Mobile, Alabama
firm. The increase in the number and
range of firms visiting the College of
Law is encouraging. Interviewers re-
peatedly commented on the quality
of the students they interviewed.

Assistance was given to students in
resume preparation and job search
techniques. An interview workshop
was held in September. Several
alumni participated. Topics covered
were Interviewing with the Large
Law Firm, by David S. Dee of Carl-
ton, Fields, Ward, Emmanuel, Smith
& Cutler, Tallahassee; Employment
in State Government, by Cathy Lan-
non of the Attorney General’s Office;
Opportunities with Small and Medium
Law Firms, by Gene Adams of Pen-
nington, Wilkinson, Gary & Dunlap,
Tallahassee; Judicial Clerkships, by
John Derr of the First District Court
of Appeal; and Importance of Dress
and Appearance, by Todd Phillips of
Nic’s Toggery.

Although final statistics will not be
available until Spring, information
accumulated by mid-December indi-
cated that 25 students had accepted
positions offered by on-campus inter-
viewers. Others have been invited by
firms for second interviews, and
several are in the process of making
final decisions.

The Placement Office invites em-
ployers to register for the Spring
Semester Interview Season. Dates are
available from January 23 to April 18.
To schedule an interview time, call

Elora Harwood or Debbie Warren at
904/644-4495. Alumni support is need-
ed and appreciated.

Placement Office Expands

After years of a one-person opera-
tion from a former storage room,
Placement has come into its own. As
part of the renovation of B. K. Roberts
Hall, the former Law Review suite
(Room 205) became the new home
of the Placement / Alumni Affairs
Office. The new arrangement includes
a reception/secretarial area, the direc-
tor’s office, a student resource room
and an interview room. A welcome im-
provement, the new space allows for
more efficient and pleasant operation
of the office.

Additional staff support has been
given to the Placement Office with
the establishment of the position of
Secretary to the Director. Ms. Debbie
Warren was hired in October and will
assist in both placement and alumni
affairs areas.

Job Fair 1984 Scheduled

The 1984 Job Fair will be held
January 27 and 28 in Orlando in con-
junction with the Mid-Year Meeting
of The Florida Bar. Sponsored by the
Young Lawyers Section, the Job Fair
provides an opportunity for law firms
to interview students from all five
Florida law schools in one location.

Of the fifteen Florida State stu-
dents attending last year’s Job Fair
in Miami, three accepted posi-
tions with law firms who participated
in the Job Fair. Since Orlando is a
more convenient location for Florida
State students, it is expected that a
larger number of students from Talla-
hassee will attend. Law alumni are
encouraged to take advantage of the
Job Fair in meeting their hiring needs.

Additional information can be ob-
tained from Debbie Ginn of The
Florida Bar (904/222-5286) or Elora
Harwood in the Placement Office
(904/644-4495).

Lawyers Exchange
Available to Alumni

The Placement Office now offers
alumni an opportunity to register for
employment through Martindale Ser-
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vices” National Lawyer Exchange Ny
work (LEXNET). Applications are
now being accepted by LEXNET
from experienced attorneys who are
seeking new legal employment. Ay
torneys who are admitted to the by,
and who are, or have been, employeq
in a full-time legal position (includ.
ing judicial clerkships), are eligib]q
to register with LEXNET. Each regijs.
tered attorney will be contacted by
Martindale Services when an employ.
ér requests someone with his or hep
qualifications. There is no fee chargeq
to applicants, and strict confidentiality
is assured. For further informatiop
and an application form, contact
Elora B. Harwood, Placement Direc.
tor, College of Law, Florida State
University, Tallahassee, Florida 32306
(904/644-4495) or call Martindale
Services at 800/223-6111.

Oxford Summer Program

Open To Alumni

The College of Law will conduct
its 12th Annual Summer Program in
Law at Oxford, England from July 1
to August 5, 1984. The program is
open to graduates of approved law
schools as well as to current stu-

dents in good standing at ABA-ap-

proved law schools.

The program attempts to give stu-
dents an opportunity to study com-
parative law and the history and de-
velopment of the English common
law. Students can also experience
common-law institutions in their na-
tive setting.

Faculty teaching in the Summer
Program are Professors Bernard Rud-
den, D. A. Wyatt, Dan Prentice and
Jeffrey Hackney of Oxford University
and Florida State College of Law
faculty members Donna Christie, Orin
Slagle and Nat Stern.

Cost of registration, tuition, room
and board will be approximately
$1,600. Travel must be arranged indi-
vidually. For further information
about individual course offerings and
details of registration, contact Asso-
ciate  Dean Edwin M. Schroeder,
College of Law, Florida State Uni-
versity, Tallahassee, FL 32306, 904/
644-4578.

give Ladd Lectures

Professor  Michael H. Graham,
formerly of the University of Illinois
College of Law and now teaching at
the University of Miami Law School
will deliver the Third Annual Mason
Ladd Memorial Lectures at the
Florida State University College of
Law in March 1984. His lectures will
center on a comparative discussion of
English and American criminal trials
and the problems of witness intimida-
tion.

Professor Graham received his
B.S.E. from the University of Penn-
sylvania and his J.D. from Columbia
Law School. After serving as law
clerk to Judge Inzer B. Wyatt of the
U.S. District Court for the Southern
District of New York, he was desig-
nated a Reginald Heber Smith Com-
munity Lawyer Fellow for 1969-1970.
From 1970-1974, he was associated
with the New York law firm of Mar-
shall, Bratter, Greene, Allison &
Tucker. Professor Graham was on the
faculty of the University of Illinois
College of Law from 1974 until
January 1984 when he joined the
faculty of the University of Miami
Law School.

The Mason Ladd Memorial Lec-
tures honor the first Dean of the
Florida State University College of
Law, Mason Ladd, who was an au-
thority on the law of Evidence.

Grant Received From
Attorney’s Title

Insurance Fund

A grant of $1000 has been made to
the College of Law by the Attorneys’
Title Insurance Fund of Orlando.
This grant is made annually to each
of Florida’s five law schools.

The fund, Florida’s bar-related title
insurer which issues policies through
its 5,000 lawyer members, makes the
grants each academic year. The
money is used to support the teaching
of real property law or to assist in
faculty-student research in the real
property field.

The grant program was initiated at
the University of Florida in 1960.
Crants have been received by Florida
State College of Law since 1967.

Professor Graham To ———

Placement Update

Professor Nat Stern and
Moot Court team mem-
bers Suellen Fagin and
Jeff Fleming proudly dis-
play their trophy.

Moot Gourt Team Wins Award

Moot Court team members Jeff
Fleming and Suellen Fagin were
named second place winners in the
Second Annual Benton National Moot
Court Competition in Information
Law and Privacy which was held at
the John Marshall Law School in
Chicago, October 27-29, 1983. The
three day competition was under-
written by the Benton Foundation in
Washington, D.C., a not-for-profit
organization encouraging research in
the field of communications.

Twenty-five teams from law schools
around the country participated in the
competition, presenting oral argu-
ments on the issues of whether a

computer user could be held strictly
liable for the escape of personal
financial information from its com-
puter; or, alternatively, whether a
bank customer has a common law ex-
pectation of confidentiality in per-
sonal financial information, and if so,
whether a bank can be held negligent
for the disclosure of such information
through the use of res ipsa loquitur.

Professor Nat Stern served as
faculty adviser to the team of Fagin
and Fleming, both second-year stu-
dents. Their performance in the com-
petition won a $1,000 grant for the
College of Law Scholarship Fund.

Progress Made In Dean Search

Following Dean Orin Slagle’s de-
cision to return to the classroom, a ten
member Dean Search Committee was
appointed by Florida State University
President for Academic Affairs Gus
Turnbull. Law Professor Donald ]J.
Weidner is chairing the committee
which expects to conclude its search
in the Spring.

The Committee has been in touch
with hundreds of persons throughout
the country. Nominations and appli-
cations were submitted to the com-
mittee through the closing date of
November 1, 1983. The nominees in-
cluded many highly qualified persons.

During the Annual Meeting of the
Association of American Law Schools
in early January, the committee inter-
viewed several prospective candidates
for the deanship. A number of candi-
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dates will be brought to campus to
visit with students, faculty, alumni
and members of the University ad-
ministration. The committee expects
to make final recommendations shortly
after concluding the on-campus inter-
views.

Law faculty members serving on
the committee in addition to Professor
Weidner are Charles W. Ehrhardt,
John W. Larson, Mildred W. Ravenell,
and Nat S. Stern. Other University
members are Bob E. Leach, Vice
President for Student Affairs, and
Anne L. McGihon, President of the
Student Bar Association. Alumni serv-
ing on the committee are John W.
Frost, II, of Bartow, Past President of
the Alumni Association, and Talla-
hassee attorneys Fred W. Baggett and
Lee L. Willis.




'69

Lt. Col. Harry J. Raymond, who
currently commands the 3rd Bat-
talion, 124th Infantry, Florida
National Guard, was graduated
July 22, 1983 from the U.S. Army
War College Corresponding Studies
Course. Raymond also practices law
at 201 S. Monroe St., Ste. 502, Talla-
hassee 32301. 904/224-5597.

Stephen G. Watts is a partner in the
firm of Watts, Wilhelm & Stouta-
mire, 309 Belleview Blvd., Belleair
33516. 813/461-3232.
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Donald A. Gifford, of Shackleford,
Farrior, Stallings & Evans, Tampa,
has been elected a director of the
Hillsborough County Bar Associa-
tion.

Ronald R. Goller has opened a new
office as a sole practitioner at 202E
Northwood Plaza, 2531 Landmark
Dr., Clearwater 33519. 813/796-
5729.

Marsha L. Lyons, a partner in Lyons
& Farrar, P.A., Miami, has been
appointed to an adjunct teaching
position at the University of Miami.

Robert L. Trescott is a partner in the
firm of Wolfson and Trescott, 255
Alhambra Circle, Suite 245, Coral
Gables 33134. 305/446-4284.
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Michael P. Casterton, of Wohl, Cin-
namon & Hagedorn, Sacramento,
California, has been elected Presi-
dent of the Sacramento Federal Bar
Association for 1983-1984,
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Kenneth L. Connor, of Gibson &
Connor, Lake Wales, has been
elected President of the Polk

County Trial Lawyers Association.

Harry L. Lamb, Jr., of Woolfork,
Perry & Lamb, Orlando, has been
elected President of the newly
organized Central Florida Black
Lawyers Association.
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Michael L. Abrams, P.A., announces
relocation of offices to 121 S. 61st
Terrace, Hollywood 33023. 305/
961-5600.

Ralph Armstead, Orlando, has been
elected Parliamentarian of the new-
ly organized Central Florida Black
Lawyers Association.

Nancy T. Gilliam is associated with
Ray & Kievit, 15 W. Main Street,
Pensacola 32501. 904/434-3527.

Thomas F. Icard, of Carlton, Fields,
Ward, Emmanuel, Smith & Cutler,
Tampa, has been elected a director
of the Hillsborough County Bar
Association.

Mel Martinez, of Wooten, Honeywell,
Kest & Martinez, Orlando, has
recently been elected to the board
of directors of the Academy of
Florida Trial Lawyers.

Joseph A. McGlothlin is a partner in
the firm of Lawson, McWhirter,
Grandoff & Reeves, 821 The Plaza,
201 E. Kennedy Blvd.,, Tampa
33602. 813/224-0866.

Celeste H. Muir, past president of
the Dade County Young Lawyers
Section, represented the Section at
the ABA Young Lawyers Division
Assembly in Atlanta in July.

Arthur Teele, Jr., who left Talla-
hassee to serve in the Reagan Ad-
ministration, is returning as Vice
President and General Counsel of
Associated Industries, a business
lobbying group.

Judge Emerson R. Thompson, Jr.,
has been assigned by Chief Judge
George N. Diamantis of the Ninth
Circuit, Orlando, to the -circuit’s
new criminal division (No. 16).
The new division becomes effective
January 3, 1984.
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Peter B. Heebner announces the for-
mation of vanWert, Heebner &
Baggett, P.A. which will practice
at 523 N. Halifax Ave., Daytona
Beach 32018. 904/255-1428.

Norman Stallings, Jr., of Hill, Hill &
Dickenson, Tampa, has been elect-
ed a director of the Hillsborough
County Bar Association.
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Thomas M. Gonzalez, of Thompsoy,
Sizemore & Gonzalez, announceg é
change of address to 201
Kennedy Blvd., Suite 838, Tampa:
33602. 813/273-0050.

Robert S. Hightower was reap.
pointed by Governor Bob Grahap,
to the 2nd Circuit Judicial Nomj.
nating Commission.

S. Craig Kiser has been reappointed
as General Counsel for the Comp.-
troller’s Office of Florida.

Stephen W. Metz has been nameq
Staff Vice President for Govern-
mental Affairs and General Counsel
for the Florida Chamber of Com.
merce.

Thomas R. Santurri, Pensacola, has
been appointed County Attorney
for Escambia County.

Charles L. Siemon announces the
formation of Siemon, Larsen &
Purdy with offices at 200 South
Wacker Dr., Chicago, IL 60606,
and 1491 Second St., Sarasota
33577.

Betty J. Steffens, former General
Counsel to Governor Graham, is
now associated with Nabors, Potter,
McClelland, Griffith & Jones, P.A.,
102 S. Monroe St., Tallahassee
32302. 904/224-4070.

Jeffrey M. Wells is a partner in the
firm of Wilder & Wells, P.C., 524
S. Cascade, Suite 1, Colorado
Springs, CO 80903. 303/471-4110.
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Carolyn K. Fulmer, Bartow, has
been appointed by Governor Bob
Graham as Judge of the 10th
Judicial Circuit.

Linda C. Hanna, Tampa, has been
elected Secretary of the Hills-
borough County Bar Association.

Robert A. Weiss announces the
opening of his law office located at
The Perkins House, Suite 101, 118
North Gadsden St., Tallahassee
32301. 904/681-0191.
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Dominic J. Baccarella, Tampa, has
been appointed as Circuit Repre-
sentative on the Second Circuit
Judicial Nominating Commission.

Marva A. Davis, Quincy, has been
elected President of the Barristers
Association,

Elly Middlebrooks Dobbs is now
associated with Parker, Hudson,
Rainer, Dobbs & Kelly, 1200 Car-
negie Bldg., 133 Carnegie Way,
Atlanta 30303. 404/523-5300.

A. John Hughes, Jr. is now Vice
President and Managing Officer of
the firm of Allen, Knudsen, Swartz,
DeBoest, Rhoads & Edwards, P.A.,
P.O. Box 1480, Fort Myers 33902.
813/334-1381. He has also recently
been elected the President of the
Lee County Bar Association. He is
on the Board of Directors for
the FSU College of Law Alumni
Association, the Lee County Cir-
cuit Representative to the Execu-
tive Council of the Real Property,
Probate and Trust Law Section of
the Florida Bar, and a member of
the Condominium and Planned De-
velopment Committee of that sec-
tion.

Jack Locklin, Jr. is a partner in the
firm of Johnson, Green & Locklin,
P.A., 800 Caroline St., Milton 32570.
904/623-3841.

John D. C. Newton, II is associated
with the firm of Carson & Linn,

P.A., 253 E. Virginia St., Tallahassee.

32301. 904/222-0820.

Jose R. Rodriguez is an attorney
with Tupperware, P.O. Box 2353,
Orlando 32802. 305/847-3111.
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Timothy P. Beavers is a member of
the firm of Ferrero, Middlebrooks
& Strickland, 707 S.E. 3rd Ave,
P.O. Box 14604, Fort Lauderdale
33302. 305/462-4500. He was re-
cently elected a director of the
Young Lawyers Section of the
Broward County Bar Association.

William S. Dufoe, of the firm of
Holland & Knight, Tampa, is a re-
cent member of the Hillsborough
County Bar Association.

James S. Groh is associated with the
firm of Holland & Knight, P.O. Box
015441, Miami 33101. 305/374-
8500.

Tony LaRussa, who led the Chicago
White Sox from 20 games under
500 four seasons ago to a division
title this year, was named the
Associated Press American League
Manager of the Year.

Mark S. Levine, of the firm of Levine
& Thompson, Tallahassee, has been
appointed Chairman of the State of
Florida Commission on Ethics.

Mary Jane Matheny, of Trombley,
Matheny & Schommer, Sebring, has
been elected President of the High-
lands County Bar Association.

Bruce A. Minnick is associated with
the Department of Legal Affairs,
Room 1501, The Capitol, Talla-
hassee 32301. 904/488-1573. He is
presently chief of the Attorney
General’s employment discrimina-
tion litigation branch.

Scott K. Tozian announces the for-
mation of the firm of Smith &
Tozian, Landmark Bank Building,
Ste. 909, 412 E. Madison St., Tampa
33602. 813/273-0063.

Christine M. Warren, Daytona
Beach, has been elected Vice Presi-
dent of the Central Florida Women
Lawyers Association.
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Charles E. (Chuck) Buker has be-
come an associate with the firm of
Smith, Cohen, Ringel, Kohler &
Martin, 2400 First Atlantic Tower,
Atlanta 30383. 404/656-6500.

Curley R. Doltie, Orlando, has been
elected Secretary of the newly
organized Central Florida Black
Lawyers Association.

Christopher L. Griffin is President-
elect of the Young Lawyers Section
of the Hillsborough County Bar
Association.

James G. Hintz announces the open-
ing of his law office at Killearn
Professional Center, 1521 Killearn
Center Blvd., Ste. C, Tallahassee
32308. 904/893-1660.

IN MEMORIAM

Frederic J. Woods, Jr. Tampa,
FL. Class of 1969. Died
November 16, 1983.
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Patrick E. Hurley has recently be-
come a member of the firm of
Henry, Buchanan, Mick & English,
P.O. Drawer 1049, Tallahassee
32302. 904/222-2920.

Steven W. Johnson is a partner with
the firm of Lea and Johnson, Ste.
502, Bradshaw Bldg., 14 E. Wash-
ington St., Orlando 32801. 305/
849-0175.

Thomas R. Peppler is associated with
the firm of Nelson, Hesse, Cyril,
Smith, Widman & Herb, P.O. Box
2524, Sarasota 33578. 813/366-
7550.

Errol H. Powell, Tallahassee, has
been elected Vice President of the
Barristers Association.

T. Whitney Strickland, Jr. is cur-
rently practicing law at 111 North
Gadsden, Tallahassee 32301. 904/
224-8707.

Edwin Walborsky is associated with
the firm of Kinsey, Myrick, &
Troxel, 438 East Government St.,
Pensacola 32501. 904/434-5267.
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Jeffrey H. Abrams has recently be-
come associated with Durant &
Mankoff, 3900 First National Bank
Building, Dallas, TX 75202. 214/
748-0074.

Randel V. Allen is associated with
Amcar, Inc., P.O. Drawer 217,
Sumterville 33585. 904/793-2063.

Robert C. Andrews is a partner in
the firm of Messon & Anderson,
P.A., 245 N. Tamiami Trail, Ste. A,
Venice 33595. 813/484-3773.

Glen M. Boecher is an attorney with
the Legal Aid Society of Palm
Beach County, Inc., 116 South
Olive Ave., West Palm Beach 383401,
305/655-8944.

Charles S. Castagna has become
associated with Alcalde, Henderson
& OBannon, 1901 N. Ft. Myer
Drive, Twelfth Floor, Rosslyn, VA
22209. 703/841-0626.

John S. Haile announces relocation of
his office to The Cove, 1574 S.E.
8rd Court, Deerfield Beach 33441.
305/428-3090.

(Continued on Page 10)
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Nick Jovanovitch has become asso-
ciated with English, McCaughan &
O’Bryan, 301 E. Las Olas Blvd,, Ft.
Lauderdale 33301. 305/462-3300.

Martin P. McDonnell announces the
formation of the firm of McDonnell
& Finkelstein, 200 Southeast Sixth
St., Ste. 304, Ft. Lauderdale 33301.
305/523-5338.

Kenneth W. Shapiro announces the
formation of the firm of Shapiro &
Shapiro, The Gulfstream Bldg., Ste.
200, 8751 W. Broward Blvd., Planta-
tion 33324. 305/475-0808.

Maura T. Smith, of Smith, MacKin-
non & Matthews, P.A., has been
elected President of the Central
Florida Women Lawyers Associa-
tion.
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Michael G. Allen is practicing law
at 103 North DeVilliers St., Pensa-
cola 32501. 904/432-3492.

Richard M. Baker is associated with
Fisher & Sauls, P.A., P.O. Box 387,
St. Petersburg 33731.  813/822-
2038.

Robert B. Beitler is practicing law
at 107B Parkway Bldg., 2003 Apa-
lachee Parkway, Tallahassee 32301.
904/878-4134.

Ronnie Glickman of the State At-
torney’s Office is a recent member
of the Hillsborough County Bar
Association.

Edward K. Halsey announces the
opening of his law office at 3208
Cardinal Dr., 2nd Floor, Vero
Beach 32960. 305/231-3120.

Wayne L. Helsby of Hogg, Allen,
Ryce, Norton & Blue, P.A., is a re-
cent member of the Hillsborough
County Bar Association.

Christine C. Lee, Ft. Lauderdale, has
been elected a director of the Young
Lawyer’s Section of the Broward
County Bar Association.

Margot Pequignot is a partner in the
firm of McMullen, Everett, Logan,
Marquardt & Cline, P.A., First Na-
tional Bank Bldg., P.O. Box 1669,
Clearwater 33517. 813/441-8966.

David F. Pleasanton is an attorney
with the U.S. Navy, Naval Base
Bldg. NH 55, Charleston, SC 29408.
803/743-4742.

Lee-Ann Walden is an associate in
the Law Offices of James Knox.
4025 Broadway, Houston. TX 77087,
713/644-5483.

Gary E. Watson is a general practi-
tioner at P.O. Box 481, Troy, AL
36081. 205/566-2440.

Charles F. Williams is associated
with the firm of Stokes, Shapiro,
Fussell & Genberg, 2300 First
Atlanta Tower, Atlanta 30383.
404/658-9050.

Letitia E. Wood recently became
associated with the firm of van den
Berg, Gay, Burke, Wilson & Arkin,
P.A., 16 S. Magnolia Ave., Orlando
32801. 305/423-7656.
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Robert Bruce Abel, Jr. is associated
with the Public Defender’s Office,
300 N. Park Ave., Sanford 32771.
305/322-6814.

Lila L. Abrams has become asso-
ciated with the firm of McElroy &
Boyd, 2505 Republic National Bank
Tower, Dallas, TX 75201. 214/
748-0961.

Charles C. (Chris) Anderson an-
nounces the opening of his private
law practice at 270 N. Waukeenah
St., Monticello 32344.

Karen Asher-Cohen is associated
with the State Attorney’s Office,
Suite 500, Lewis State Bank Build-
ing, Tallahassee 32301. 904/488-
6701.

Mary Lynn Bujnowski is an associ-
ate in the Law Offices of S. Curtis
Kiser, 535 South Fort Harrison Ave.,
Clearwater 33516. 813/441-8485.

Robert S. Cohen is associated with
the firm of Madigan, Parker, Gatlin,
Swedmark & Skelding, P.O. Box 669,
Tallahassee 32302. 904/222-3730.

Susan G. Connelly is an associate
with the firm of Siemon, Larsen &
Purdy, 200 S. Wacker Drive,
Chicago, IL 60606. 312/876-1560.

Stacy Collier Frank has become asso-
ciated with the firm of Reynolds,
Vance, Deason & Smith, Austin
Center West, Tower II, Ste. 506,
1408 N. Westshore Blvd., Tampa
33607. 813/875-6540.

Brian R. Hanson has become a part-
ner in the firm of Zimmet, Hanson
& Quarles, P.A., 511 North Olean-
der, Daytona Beach 32018. 904/
255-6400.

Janet Jacobowitz is associated with
the firm of Ridge & Isaacson, P.C
432 Southwest Financial Plaza, 3101
North Central Ave., Phoenix, AZ
85012. 602/274-2200.

John W. Little, IIT is an associate ip
the firm of Steel, Hector & Davig,
1400 Southeast Bank Bldg., Miamj
33131. 305/577-2858.

James L. Schmidt, II is an attorney
with the Public Defender’s Office,
2058 Main Street, Sarasota.

Ronald F. Shapiro is a partner with
Shapiro & Shapiro, The Gulfstream
Building, Ste. 200, 8751 W. Broward
Blvd., Plantation 33324. 305/475.-
0808.

Louis B. Vocelle, Jr. has become
associated with Moss, Henderson &
Lloyd, P.A., P.O. Box 3406, 817
Beachland Blvd., Vero Beach 32960.
305/231-1900.

Jerry J. Waxman is associated with
the firm of Mathews, Osborne, Mc-
Natt, Gobelman & Cobb, 1500
American Heritage Life Bldg,
Jacksonville 32202. 904/354-0624.

'83

Pace Allen is a financial planner for
Capital Analysts of Jacksonville,
Independent Square, Ste. 2002,
Jacksonville 32202. 904/354-0624.

Bradley M. Bole is an attorney with
the firm of Butler & Burnette, One
Mack Center, Ste. 1100, 501 E.
Kennedy Blvd., Tampa 33602-4933.
813/223-9317.

Cecilia Bradley is associated with
the Board of Medicine, Department
of Professional Regulation, 130 N.
Monroe St., Tallahassee 32301
904/488-0062.

Anthony Coleman is a tax consultant
with the firm of Steinberg, Free-
man, Strongin & Kasen, C.P.A., 1395
Coral Way, Miami 33145. 305/
858-1000.

Kevin S. Doty is associated with the
firm of Canan & Murphy, P.A., 5001
S. Florida Ave., P.O. Box 6558,
Lakeland 33807-6558. 813/644-
7502.

Janice S. Fluegel has been named
Regulatory Relations Officer for the
Barnett Banks of Florida, Inc., 100
Laura St., Jacksonville 32231. 904/
791-7500.

William E. “Ted” Guy, Jr. is a sole
practitioner at 310 Denver Ave.
P.O. Box 3386, Stuart 33495. 305/
286-7372.

(Continued on Page 11)
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Arthur N. Hamel, Jr. recently be-
came associated with the firm of
Allen, Knudsen, Swartz, DeBoest,
Rhoads & Edwards, P.A., P.O. Box
1480, Fort Myers 33902. 813/
334-1381.

Charles P. Hoskin is an attorney in
the Law Offices of Edmund W.
Holt, 3 West Garden St., Ste. 408,
Pensacola 32501. 904/434-7694.

Scott Itkin is an attorney with the
Internal Revenue Service, 850
Federal Bldg., 275 Peachtree Rd.
N.E., Atlanta 30303. 404/221-6120.

Jorge S. Maldonado is enrolled in a
Masters Program in Business Ad-
ministration at the Graduate School
of Business, University of California
Berkeley, 350 Barrows Hall, Berke-
ley, CA 94720.

Patrick A. McGee has become asso-
ciated with the firm of Peirsol,
Boroughs, Grimm, Bennett & Grif-
fin, P.A., Ste. 520, Southeast Bank
Bldg., 201 E. Pine St., Orlando
32801. 305/841-3353.

Kenneth McLaughlin is with the
Attorney General’s Office at 1257 S.
Beach St., Ste. 1102, Daytona Beach
32014,

Denise Moline is an associate in the
firm of Putbrese & Hunsaker, 6800
Fleetwood Ave., McLean, VA
22101. 703/790-8400.

Frank R. Olsavsky is associated with
the firm of Hayt, Hayt & Landau,
9400 S. Dadeland Blvd., Ste. 310,
Miami 33156. 305/661-6660.

Julia C. Parker is a judicial law clerk
for the U.S. District Court, North-
ern District of Florida, 110 E. Park
Ave., Tallahassee 32301. 904/681-
7551.

Peter R. Ramsberger is an associate
in the firm of Wittemore & Camp-
bell, P.A., One Beach Drive S.E.,
Ste. 205, St. Petersburg 33701.
813/821-8752.

Scott M. Swain is an attorney with
the Public Defender’s Office,
Seventh Circuit, 1012 S. Ridgewood
Ave., Daytona Beach 32014. 904/
252-3367.

Carol R. Tierney is a law clerk for
Judge Harold B. Crosby, Special
Master for the U.S. District Court
for the Northern District of Florida
(Pensacola Division), 241 John
Knox Rd., Tallahassee 32303. 904/
386-5278.

Simonds Resigns

Patricia (Trish) Simonds, Reference
Librarian since April, 1980, is resign-
ing effective January 6, 1984. Trish
has accepted a position with the State
Comptroller’s Office in the area of
computer programming. She hopes to
combine her programming skills and
her library experience, ultimately find-
ing a position in library automation
in an academic library. At the Comp-
troller’s Office, Trish will be working
on state payroll programs and pro-
grams for the automated accounting
system for the State University
System.

WESTLAW Installed

The Law Library is now subscrib-
ing to WESTLAW in addition to
LEXIS. The WESTLAW terminal has

Library News

been installed and is in operation,
Initial training sessions have been
held for staff, faculty, and law stu-
dent trainers. These trainers have be-
gun training other law students in
the use of the new WALT terminal
and in searching the expanding
WESTLAW databases.

Facilities Fully Operational

Library users and staff members
are enjoying the space, equipment,
and comfort of the new library build-
ing which affords ample growth space
for print and non-print collections;
sufficient carrel seating; and comfort-
able rooms for library offices, group
study, conferences, typing, video
viewing, photocopying, and use of
LEXIS and WESTLAW. Alumni are
invited to visit and tour the new facili-
ties when they have an opportunity.

December 1983 Gommencement

Exercises Held

Supreme Court Justice Raymond
Ehrlich addressed the December 1983
graduating class and their guests at
Commencement Exercises held on
Saturday morning, December 17, 1983
in Opperman Music Hall. Introduc-
tory remarks were made by Dean L.
Orin Slagle. Associate Deans Steven
Goldstein and Mildred Ravenell and
Professor Charles Erhardt participated

in the ceremonies. The invocation was
given by Dr. Sue Gallagher,

Immediately following the cere-
mony, a reception for graduates and
their guests took place in the House
Chamber of the Old Capitol. In spite
of cold, wet weather, a large crowd
gathered to celebrate this important
occasion in the lives of the graduates.

Waldheim Conference (continued from Page 1)

the United Nations Association of the
United States of Ainerica.

Dr. Waldheim delivered the Key-
note Address at the banquet on Fri-
day evening. Following the address,
the University presented Dr. Wald-
heim with a sculpture entitled “Dove
of Peace.” The alabaster dove was
created by Tallahassee artist Ralph
Hurst in a tribute to Dr. Waldheim’s
work toward world peace.

The College of Law hosted an
Issues Breakfast on Sunday morning.
The breakfast provided an oppor-
tunity for discussion and debate of
issues raised at the conference. Pro-
fessbrs Joshua Morse, Adam Hirsch,
Lawrence George, John Larson, and
Jack Van Doren led discussions at
their respective tables on issues re-
lated to international law and rela-
tions. Mr. Charles Ranson, a graduate
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of the College of Law, led a discus-
sion on credit availability in a period
of international debt crisis, and
Philip Penninger, the Governor’s Ad-
viser for International Issues, spoke
about Florida’s Caribbean Initiative.

The international atmosphere of the
conference was enhanced by the
musical entertainment presented by
the School of Music. The Madrigal
Singers performed at the banquet on
Friday. On Saturday, a string quartet
played at the luncheon, and Latin
music provided entertainment on
Saturday afternoon.

Professor Donna Christie of the
College of Law served on the Uni-
versity Conference Planning Com-
mittee. In addition, she planned the
Issues Breakfast which was a high-
light of the successful conference
weekend.




Faculty Notes

Donna R. Christie presented a paper
entitled “The Federal Consistency
Provision of the Coastal Zone Man-
agement Act” at the Southeastern
Conference on Public Administra-
tion. Christie also has been award-
ed a grant from Florida Sea Grant
to prepare a book on Florida
Coastal Zone Law and Policy.

Charles W. Ehrhardt has completed
the manuscript for the second edi-
tion of Ehrhardt’s Florida Evidence
which will be published by West
Publishing Company this Spring.
Professor Ehrhardt spoke on “Cross-
Examination in Driving Under the
Influence Cases” at a conference
sponsored by the Florida Prosecut-
ing Attorney’s Association in Or-
lando in September 1983. He also
spoke on “Medical Privileges” to
the Evidence Section of the Associa-
tion of American Law Schools at
its Annual Meeting in San Fran-
cisco in January 1984.

Steven Goldstein served as counsel
to the petitioner in Florida Board
of Bar Examiners re Applicant, 8
Florida Law Weekly 430 (Fla. S.
Ct., Nov. 38, 1983). The litigation
involved a constitutional challenge
to a question on the application for
admission to the Bar which asks
whether the applicant has ever
received regular treatment (more
than twice in any 12 month period )
for amnesia or any form of insanity,
emotional disturbance or nervous
or mental disorder. If the applicant
answers positively, he is required to
authorize the release of all records
relating to such treatment to the
Florida Board of Bar Examiners.

Robert Kennedy presented an invit-
ed paper to VII Conferencia Inter-
nacional De Estudios Del Mediter-
raneo in Soller, Mallorca, Spain.
Kennedy also spoke on litigation
ethics to the Polk County, Florida,
Trial Attorneys Association. In
November, he participated with
Adjunct Professor Kenneth L. Con-
nor in a C.L.E. trial seminar at the
College of Law entitled “Persuasion
—Key to Advocacy.”

Mildred W. Ravenell has been ap-
pointed by Governor Robert
Graham to serve as a member on
the Unitary Tax Study Commission.

Ravenell also has been appointed
to a two-year term beginning in
January 1984 as Chair of the Opera-
tions Committee of the Law School
Admissions Council.

Edwin M. Schroeder has written an
article, “Microforms,” which will
appear in LAW LIBRARIANSHIP:
A HANDBOOK (American Asso-
ciation of Law Libraries Publica-
tions Series, No. 19). He also made
a presentation titled “Local Govern-
ment Law: Bibliographic Sources
and Research,” at the annual meet-
ing of the Southeastern Chapter,
American Association of Law Libra-
ries, and a presentation titled
“Computer Costs in Law Libraries”
at the annual meeting of the South-
east Conference, Association of
American Law Schools. Schroeder
was elected Vice President/Presi-
dent-Elect of the Southeastern
Chapter of American Association of
Law Libraries at their meeting in
June, 1983.

L. Orin Slagle recently chaired the
Order of Coif Visitation Team at
Wayne State University School of
Law. Slagle was also a Commentor
at the Law School Admission Coun-
cil's National Invitational Confer-
ence.

Jack Van Doren has published two
articles: Implications of Jurispru-
dence to Law Teaching and Student
Learning, 12 Stetson L. Rev. 613
(1983), and Florida Estate Taxa-
tion: A Policy Anomoly and a Plea
for Progressive Taxation, 34 Rutgers
Law Review 728 (1982) (with Pro-
fessor George L. Dawson). Van
Doren also completed the annual
supplement to his book, Condomin-
iums, The Law in Florida (Harri-
son, 1980). Van Doren spent the
first six months of 1983 as a Ful-
bright Professor in Calabar, Nigeria,
teaching onme of his specialties,
Nigerian Criminal Law.

Donald J. Weidner attended the
November meeting of the American
Law Institute Tax Advisory Group
in Washington, D.C., to discuss and
vote on proposals to amend the
federal income tax treatment of
generation skipping transfers.
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New CERL Grant

Announced

Professor William McHugh, who
also serves as Director of the Center
for Employment Relations and Law
(located in the Law School), has an-
nounced that the Center has been
awarded a grant of $20,000 to do a
study for the Florida Legislature on
the effects of collective bargaining on
employee relations and managerial
authority in the Florida Schools.

Professor McHugh said, “These are
the sort of projects which enrich a
law student’s experience.” Three stu-
dents have been given research sti-
pends from the funds and an oppor-
tunity to gain hands-on experience
under the close supervision of Pro-
fessor McHugh. The research will
involve analyzing court and labor
board decisions, collective bargaining
contracts and review of school arbitra-
tion awards. Students will also be in-
volved when the report is submitted
to the Florida Legislative Committees.
“This is the type of experience that
also impresses the law firms at re-
cruitment time,” said Professor Mc-
Hugh.

McHugh added that it is a source
of great pride and satisfaction to see
former FSU graduates practicing in
labor relations law and related em-
ployment relations fields. Joseph
Broadus, Class of 1981, joined the
Center as a research associate, effec-
tive September, 1983. Joan Stewart,
Pat Renovitch, Randy Franks, Jim
Loper, Tom Gonzalez, Jim Linn, Rosa
Carson, Hal Johnson, Tony Cleveland,
Mike Sunderland, Mike Hardman,
Susan Norton, Scott Carruthers, San-
dra Zemm, Tom Brooks and many
others are also working in labor re-
lations and related areas.

CERL offices have moved to the
old mail room (across from Pro-
fessor McHugh’s office). The offices
have been completely renovated. Pro-
fessor McHugh looks forward to see-
ing any visiting alums and advises
“my door is always open — as usual.”

To ensure that the College of
Law has your correct address,
please write promptly regarding
any address change to the Alumni
Office, College of Law, Florida
State University, Tallahassee, FL
32306. In addition to your change
of address, please include your tele-

phone number(s).

1
|
|

Virgil Hawkins
Fellows Named

During the 1983 legislative session,
the Florida legislature appropriated
$100,000 to fund the Virgil Hawkins
Fellowship Program. The followships
were named in honor of Virgil Haw-
kins whose efforts led to the integra-
tion of the Florida law schools. Their
purpose is to increase minority en-
rollment by providing financial assist-
ance to deserving and needy minority
applicants. The sum of $50,000 was
allocated for this purpose to each of
Florida’s two state law schools. Re-
cipients of $5,000 fellowships for the
1983-1984 academic year are Linoria
Anthony, Kenneth Boston, Edward
Cobham, Thomas Gaines, Ennis
Jacobs, Ernest Mathis, Barbara Pitt-
man, John Rodriguez, Brenda Wash-
ington and Dallasteen Yates.

Award Winner

Randall Wayne Hanna, a December
1983 graduate of the College of Law,
was named a winner in the annual
Law Student Awards Program spon-
sored by Attorneys’ Title Insurance
Fund of Orlando. Prizes of $150 are
awarded for the best legal paper sub-
mitted at each of Florida’s law
schools on a subject related to real
property law. Randy’s article, which
appeared in Volume 10 of the Florida
State University Law Review, is en-
titled “Right to Farm Statutes — The
Newest Tool in Agriculture Land
Preservation.”

Hawkins Fellows pictured above are (left to right) John Rodriguez, Dallasteen Yates, Ennis
Jacobs, Barbara Pittman, Thomas Gaines, Lenoria Anthony, Kenneth Boston, and Brenda

Washington.

First Alumni
Scholarships Awarded

Beginning a practice which it hopes
to repeat annually, the College of
Law’s Alumni Association, at the Re-
union Brunch, announced the award
of $5,000 in scholarship monies to
deserving and needy students. Recipi-
ents of $1,000 awards were Staci
Bienvenu, Dale Robert Bradshaw,
Michelle McCain, Michael Perkins
and Love Phipps.

Alumni Ken Connor (*72) and Don
Gifford (*70), who chose the recipi-
ents, commented on the high quality
of the applicants. The five recipients
were selected from over 45 student
applicants.

Contributions to the Alumni Scho-
larship Fund may be made to the
Florida State University Foundation,
designated for the College of Law
Alumni Association Scholarship Fund.

Alumnus Kenr Connor (‘72) presents the first alumni scholarshi i i
A 4 ) ships to (left to right) Love Phipps,
Michael Perkins (hidden), Dale Robert Bradshaw, Staci Bienvenu, and Miche?le McCain. S
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Coif Elects

New Members

The Florida State University Col-
lege of Law Chapter of the Order of
the Coif has elected to membership
twenty persons from the Class of
1983. The only legal honor society in
the United States, Coif requires that
eligible students graduate in the top
ten percent of the class and complete
at least 75 percent of law studies in
graded courses. The FSU Chapter is
one of only 60 chapters of Coif in
existence. Its membership reached
102 with the addition of those recently
elected.

New members from the Class of
1983 are Bradley M. Bole, Christopher
Caswell, John Peter Cattano, Paula
Glynn Freeman, Craig B. Glidden,
Robert G. Hicks, James R. Hooper,
Philip King, Jr., Larry Edward Metz,
Tamara Nelson, Richard Andrew
Rock, Deborah Hardin Ross, Robert
L. Rothman, Daniel ]J. Shafer, Mark
Richard Siegel, Neal Allen Sivyer,
Carol Tierney, Virginia A. Townes,
Alan F, Wagner, Kathleen N. Wood-
ham.

1983-84 SBA
Officers Ghosen

In recently held elections, new Stu-
dent Bar Association Officers were
chosen for the term beginning in
December 1983 and ending in June
1984. Those elected were: President -
Sandy Manson; Vice President - John
Moser; Secretary - Jeannie Burgess;
Treasurer - Steve Sciarretta. Second-
year representatives are Sally Savage,
John Bocchinno and Priscilla Nor-
wood. Dallasteen Yates, Randy
Thompson and Ron Jones were
elected to serve as first-year repre-
sentatives.




Arthur Kinoy

Visits Law School

On Thursday, October 27, 1983,
Arthur Kinoy, Distinguished Professor
of Law at Rutgers University Law
School, spoke to an overflowing crowd
in the student lounge at a “brown
bag” lunch. Later in the afternoon, he
addressed Professor Ken Vinson’s
Constitutional law class. A wine and
cheese reception attended by stu-
dents and faculty was also held in his
honor.

Professor Kinoy has had a dis-
tinguished and varied legal career.
Included among the cases he has
argued before the U.S. Supreme Court
are Dombrowski v. Pfister, Powell v.
McCormick, and United States v.
United States District Court. He was
also chief appellate counsel for the
Chicago Seven defendants. His most
recent book, Rights on Trial: The
Odyssey of a People’s Lawyer was
published on October 25, 1983, by the
Harvard University Press.

Missing Alumni

Mentor Program Gets Underway

Students entering law school last
Fall were offered a source of en-
couragement and consolation to aid
them during the rigors of their first
year of law study. They were assigned
a mentor to serve as a contact with
the “real world.” Approximately 50
local alumni offered to serve as a
mentor to one or more first-year stu-
dents.

The Mentor Program was initiated
through the joint efforts of the Alumni
Association and the Student Bar
Association. Initial contact is made by
the mentor who invites the student to
have lunch or visit in the office.
Further meetings are arranged when

convenient or when needed. Wit}
first semester exam grades coming oyt
soon, it is expected that mentors wi]]
provide a needed shoulder for first.
vear students.

In January, SBA mailed out evalua-
tion sheets to both mentors and sty-
dents to find out how the program ijg
working. Additional mentors are need-
ed for the remainder of the 1983-1984
year and will be welcomed. Alumnj
who would like-te sign up may contact
Sandy Manson or Jeannie Burgess at
the SBA office (644-4849) or Elora
Harwood in the Placement Office

(644-4495).
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Alumni Information Sheet

Name

Month/year of graduation from College of Law

Home address

City State Zip code
Home telephone Area code

Name of organization/firm

Business address

City State Zip code
Business telephone Area code

Please V the address you prefer as your mailing address Home Business

Professional status (attorney, corporate counsel, banker, etc.)

Area(s) of law practiced:

Bars of which a member:

Information you wish to share with the College of Law administration and faculty regarding policies, ad-
missions, curriculum, etc., or with fellow alums.

e ———n

dresses for the alumni listed below.
Please help us keep our lists up-to-
date by informing the Law Alumni
Office if you know the address for

l We do not have the correct ad-
I

Members of the outgoing Law Review editorial board are (front row, left to right) Tracie q
Boone, Tom Conrad, Doreen Spadorcia, Mike Lins, Peggy West; (back row, left to right) Nic

a “missing alum.” Also, please remem-
ber to notify the office if you move.
The “missing alumni” are:

Cyrus C. Callum

Janice Cass

Robert G. Christopher
Susan Stawarski Domeshek
Margaret Lamar

David Morrison
Gwendolyn Philpot

Henry L. Taylor

Michael W. Wey

Job Notice Bulletin
Available To Alums

The Placement Office publishes an
Alumni Job Notice Bulletin that is
mailed out during the first or second
week of each month. It contains a
current listing of all job openings on
file with the Placement Office. If you
are interested in being placed on the
mailing list to receive the Job Notice
Bulletin, please contact Elora Har-
wood in the Placement Office, College
of Law, Florida State University,
Tallahassee, Florida 32306, or call
904/644 4495.

Watkins, Jeff Stoops, Chuck McKinnon, Paul Bradshaw, Richard Young, Frank Rainer.

Board Members Honored
At Law Review Banquet

Supreme Court Justice James C.
Adkins was the guest speaker at the
1983 Law Review Banquet held
November 18 at the Tallahassee Hil-
ton. A crowd of more than 75 board
members, faculty and guests enjoyed
an evening of delicious food, lively
conversation, and entertaining re-
marks.

Outgoing board members were
recognized and thanked for their con-
tributions to the Law Review. In-
coming board members were intro-
duced. Writing awards were pre-
sented to three Law Review members.
Frank Rainer won the John T. Sulli-
van Writing Award for the Best Stu-
dent Comment on the Taxation of
Real Property Transactions. His com-
ment was entitled: “Partnership Allo-
cations, Flipping Through the Sub-
stantial Economic Effect Hoops.”
Mike Young won for the Best Com-

14

ment on Civil Litigation for his com-
ment entitled: “A  Job Half-Done:
Florida’s Judicial Modification of the
Intra-familial Tort Immunities.” Dave
Lenox was the recipient of the award
for Best Casenote on Civil Litigation.
His casenote was entitled: “Negligent
Infliction of Emotional Distress—
Should the Florida Supreme Court
Replace the Impact Rule with a For-
seeability Analysis? (Champion v.
Gray).”

New members of the editorial board
elected on October 3, 1983 are: Paul
Lund - Editor in Chief; Love Phipps -
Executive Editor; Lucy Turner -
Managing Editor; Margo Frasier - Re-
search Editor; and Articles & Note$
Editors Ross Hering, Dave Oliver,
Elaine Lucas, Bridget Berry, Adam
Tebrugge, Phil Townes, and Sarah
Cogswell.

066000006060000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000¢
9
9
S Calendar of Events S
4 January 9 Classes resume, Spring Semester 3
4 23 Spring Job Interviews begin 3
4 25-28 The Florida Bar 1984 Mid-Year Meeting — Orlando S
S 27-28 1984 Job Fair — Orlando b4
S 27 Alumni Cocktail Reception — Orlando S
o
S February Ladd Lectures S
D
S March 7-9 Spring Break 3
§ Law Week Activities begin 4
¢ April 6-7 Springtime Tallahassee §
4 6 Seminar for Law Students 3
S 6 CLE Seminar for Alumni d
3 7 Alumni Board of Directors Meeting — Tallahassee 4
4 13 Spring Job Interviews end S
2 16-27 Examination Period 2
4 28 Graduation 3
S
§ May 7 Classes resume, Summer Semester S
S
S June 21-24 The Florida Bar Annual Meeting — Innisbrook b4
3 22 Alumni Board of Directors Meeting — Innisbrook 2
S 22 Alumni Association Cocktail Reception — Innisbrook ¢
3 23 Alumni Association Breakfast — Innisbrook §
9
4 November 30 - December 1 Alumni Reunion Weekend — Tallahassee S
S 1 F.S.U. vs. University of Florida Football Game 3
o
$0000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000
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